From: Thuaire, Charles
Sent: 15 December 2014 18:37

To: Planning

**Subject:** FW: PLANNING APPLICATION 2014/6845/P-ROYAL FREE HOSPITAL

Please register this on m3 as an objection to 2014/6845/P thanks

Charles Thuaire Senior Planning Officer

Telephone:

From: Canna Kendall

Sent: 11 December 2014 20:57

To: Thuaire, Charles

Subject: PLANNING APPLICATION 2014/6845/P-ROYAL FREE HOSPITAL

Dear Charles Thuaire,

I am horrified by the proposal to build a huge addition to the already far too big existing hospital building. It will completely dwarf it's surroundings and engulf our lovely little Hampstead Green, St Stephens Church and Hampstead Hill School.

Hampstead and Pond Street are already over-congested and there is an acute shortage of parking spaces so the proposed development will just add to a hopelessly traffic bound area which often becomes stationary for long periods in the day.

Then there is the chaos that will prevail when the new addition is under construction - there simply isn't enough space to contain the ongoing need for access by lorries and the transport of materials.

The Royal Free Hospital occupies far too much ground and air space and, although I am very supportive of the work that goes on within, it is outrageously over proportioned for the place it occupies. There is no justification for erecting an even greater and monumental addition in the only breathing space close by.

Please withdraw the application and consult with the local residents and businesses, Hampstead Hill School and St Stephens before representing it.

Yours sincerely

Canna Kendall (resident in Hampstead since 1965)

1